
 

 
Headteacher: Mr David Botes 

 

13th December 2021 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian,  
 
As we approach the last few days of the Autumn Term I wanted to take the opportunity to praise our 
pupils for the superb way they represent the school on a daily basis. Pupils in all years returned to school 
in September after lengthy periods of isolation, lock down and on-line learning and it is important to 
recognise how well they have responded to our return to ‘normal’ in school this term. Both myself and 
members of the Senior Leadership Team spend a considerable amount of time visiting lessons on a daily 
basis and the repeated message we all agree on is that there is a superb atmosphere for learning around 
school and that pupils’ behaviour in lessons and around school is excellent. 
 
Thank you to all the parents who have responded to our appeal for donations of food for our chosen 
charity ‘Luv Preston’ food bank which is run in partnership with local churches, The Freedom Centre and 
St Christopher’s Lea. Any dry goods that you are able to donate will be much appreciated and will go to a 
very worthy cause. The response so far has been extremely generous. A reminder that on Friday we will 
be holding a non-uniform day with proceeds going to our chosen Charity Teenage Cancer Trust. The cost 
is £1 and can be paid through ParentPay. 
  
When we return to school in January we are required to test pupils again for Covid-19. As we have done 
previously we will be working with a dedicated team of volunteers to swiftly test the pupils and return 
them to lessons. If you DO NOT wish your child/children to be tested, please contact Mrs Follett on 
folletta@broughtonhigh.co.uk by Thursday 16th December 2021.  There is no need to reply if you do 
consent to your child being tested. 
 
Year 11 pupils have now finished their mocks and having spoken to a number of them I asked them what 
they have learned from the process. Responses such as ‘plan my revision carefully’, ‘be more organised’ 
and ‘give myself more time to revise’ were common but all the pupils I spoke to were positive about the 
experience and now have a better understanding of how the final exams will be if they go ahead in the 
summer term. All Year 11 pupils received a ‘chocolate waffle’ today at break time to congratulate them 
on their efforts over the last two weeks. Mock exams results day will be held on Friday 14th January 2022. 
 
This week members of the Music department will be carol singing alongside the school brass band around 
the village of Broughton. They have been practicing hard and sound fantastic. I look forward to seeing 
and hearing them bringing some festive cheer to the residents of Broughton.  
 
Thank you to all parents who have expressed an interest in the position of parent governor here at school. 
As mentioned in earlier newsletters it is an extremely important role that will help mould the future and 
next steps of the school.  The deadline for the submission of nominations has now passed and I will keep 
you informed in the New Year of the appointment made. 
 

mailto:folletta@broughtonhigh.co.uk


Your sons/daughters continue to look extremely smart in their school uniform. Visitors to school this term 
have repeatedly mentioned how smart our pupils look. During the holidays you may need to purchase 
some additional items because of ‘wear and tear’ or items becoming too small. Please ensure that any 
new purchases are in line with our school uniform expectations. In particular, please buy plain black shoes 
and nothing that resembles a trainer. We have a selection of boys’ and girls’ plain black shoes which pupils 
must wear if they do not have the correct footwear. Pupils will wear these until their new shoes arrive. 
The only outdoor coats allowed are either plain black or blue. Please remember that our uniform policy 
states ‘no extreme hairstyles’ and this definitely means no patterns shaved into the hairline.  Finally, please 
see the equipment list attached to this newsletter. 
 
When the pupils return to school in January, they will be issued with a coloured pin badge to represent 
and identify what Year group they are in. These are to be worn on the left lapel of their blazer.  
 

Year 7 
Year 8 
Year 9 
Year 10 
Year 11 

If a pupil loses their badge it can be replaced from the school office for £1. 
 
There is a slight change to the bus routes for certain buses on our return in the new year. Please see the 
attached letter for further information regarding this. 
 
All year groups will be having their ‘Christmas Lunch’ this week followed by some games of Bingo to win 
selection boxes. Some Year 7 pupils were unsure what Bingo was when I spoke to them last week. What 
an exciting new experience they had today! Rewards assemblies will take place on Friday for each year 
group where pupils will be receiving certificates and prizes for Excellence and Effort in the classroom. The 
most talked about award appears to be the ‘Golden Ticket’ award for attendance which allows one pupil 
and a friend a front of the queue break and lunch pass. I wonder who will be the lucky recipients this 
time!  
 
We will be teaching normal lessons until lunchtime on Friday 17th December. Pupils will then spend a short 
time with their tutors, before the school closes at 1.00pm. The new term starts on Tuesday 4th January at 
8.40am. 
 
On behalf of all the governors and staff, I wish you a happy, healthy Christmas and a successful New 
Year. Thank you for your continued words and emails of support, it is very much appreciated. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

Mr David Botes 
Headteacher 
 



 
 

           

                           Music Years 7, 8, 9 
 
1. Traditionally, the blues is performed in a 12-bar pattern. 

 
2. Chords I, IV & V (1, 4 and 5) are used in blues music. If you were in the key of C, chord ‘I’ 

would be C, chord ‘IV’ would be F and chord ‘V’ would be G. 
 

3. The full name for a piano is a ‘fortepiano’ because it can play a wide range of dynamics 
(volumes). Forte means loud and piano means soft so the translation is literally a ‘loudsoft’. 
 

4. The most expensive instrument in the world is the “Lady Blunt” Stradivarious Violin (made in 
1721) which last sold in 2011 for almost £10,000,000! 
 

5. A two-beat note is called a minim. 
 

6. The long, sustained note played by bagpipes, while the tune is played on the chanter, is called a 
drone. 
 

7. The small lines that sit above or below the stave are called Ledger Lines. They are used to sit notes 
on, above or below. 
 

8. Lots of people consider any music played by an orchestra as ‘Classical Music’. However, the classical 
period was between approximately 1750 and 1820. Not very long at all!  
 

9. John Williams is the prolific composer who is responsible for the soundtracks to Star Wars, Indiana 
Jones, Jurassic Park, Superman, ET, Harry Potter, Jaws, Home Alone and Schindler's List, amongst 
many more.   John Williams is Mr Shepherd’s favourite film composer and still producing incredible film 
music at 89 years old!  
 

10. Historically, the flute was made out of wood but in the 1830s a German musician and inventor 
called Theobald Boehm created the flute that we recognise today out of metal. 

 
Pupils in Years 7, 8 and 9 will be tested on these               facts, during form time this week. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 

Newsletter No 14 
 
13th December 2021 
 

Christmas Appeal - Food Bank - Local Families and Individuals 

A reminder that pupils are being encouraged to bring in a non-perishable food item 
which we will donate to the Preston Food Bank run by the charity Luv Preston.  If 
your son/daughter is able to bring an item into school, please ask them to give it to 
their Form Tutor before 16th December.  Thank you in advance for your support. 

 
Mrs Bamber 

 

https://www.luvpreston.com/


 

 
U12 Girls’ Football 
 
Last Thursday, we travelled to Ashton for our U12 Girls' Football fixtures, under floodlights on a very wet and 
gloomy evening! 
 
Our opening game was against Ashton and we were strong from the off, with exceptional passing around the 
field, quickly resulting in goals being scored! Ashton fought back 
but our defence were much stronger and cleared the ball accurately 
to our midfield who quickly found space upfront. The final score 
was 9-0 to Broughton with goals from Imogen (x3), Amara 
(x1) and Grace (x5). 
 
We then had a very quick turn around and faced Christ The King in 
our second game, scoring an incredible 11 goals to win the game 
11-0! The quality of our play was consistent and all members of 
the team were working hard throughout the game until the final 
whistle. Goals from Imogen (x6), Kara (x2) and Grace (x3).  
 
Our final game of the night was against Moor Park; once again, 
another triumph for our Broughton girls! With a slightly shorter 
game we still managed to score goal after goal with the final score 
being a 7-0 win to Broughton.  It was a relatively 'quiet' night for 
Elsie in goal but an extremely successful night for the U12 team! Goal scorers: Grace (x4), Imogen (x1) and 
Kara (x2).   
 

Well done to the whole team! 
 

Kara Lee, Elsie Kerley, Grace Lochhead , Imogen Goodwin 
Isla Bledge, Amara Jenkins Smith , Amy Beardwood, Lily Beetham 

 
 
U14 Girls’ Football 
 
On a very wet Wednesday, we travelled to Christ the King to play our 9 a side fixture. The girls were soaked 
through before even starting the game but nevertheless they had their game faces on and were determined to 
come home with a win! Layla Frier opened up the scoring after just 45 seconds with a very well-placed shot 
following some lovely passing up the field!  We held strong at the back when Christ The King fought back and 
soon after continued the scoring streak.  
 
The final score was 10-0 to Broughton with goals from Layla Frier (x4), Isabelle Harrop (x2), Olivia 
Rankin (x3) and Darcy Hawthorn (x1).  
 
 

Team:  
Evie Lee (C), Alex Latham, Olivia Rankin, Layla Frier 
Isabelle Harrop, Tabitha Lamoury, Hannah Wilcock 

Faye Green, Olivia White, Darcy Hawthorne. 
 

Well done to all the girls who performed extremely well. 

Mrs Lupton 
 
 
 
 



 
 

           

Year 7 Boys’ Football 
Over this half term the Year 7 Football team have been playing in the Preston Schools’ Football 7- a-side League 
hosted at Ashton High School.    Both the A and B teams performed incredibly well in the qualifying stages of 
the competition, both finishing top of their group.  The finals night is a 4-way play off with the top two teams 
from both halves of the competition for both A and B teams.  The A team competition was a very close set of 
fixtures, with all games being decided by just one goal.  Overall, the A team finished 3rd in Preston for 7-a- 
side football. 
The B team competition was also a close affair, with Broughton playing Our Lady’s in the final and deciding 
game, with both teams needing to win to take first place.  Broughton dominated large parts of the game before 
Riley Stansfield scored a brace to see Broughton win the game 2-0 and be crowned the Preston B 
team champions.   

The two teams were represented by: 

Hugo Thorpe, James Lillystone, Matthew Ward, Eli Cowell, Rayhaan Mohamed, 
Ellis Worthington, Hugh Smith, Billy Ward, Alfie Aquilina, Archie-Jay Winkley, Harry Moss, 

Max Burge, Charlie Longshaw, Joel Hurst, Liam English, Riley Stansfield, Tom Coyle, 
Tommy Swan, Laith Banihani, Theo Herbert, Toby Russell, Lewis Nelson. 

 

Year 8 Boys’ Football  
On the back of a fantastic start to the season, which saw the Year 8 boys win all their Preston A League games, 
this success has now carried over into the Lancashire Cup.  The Year 8 team played against a strong All Hallows 
at Penwortham in the 2nd round on the Lancashire Cup and went down 1-0 to an early goal from a long ball 
over the top of the defence.  However, moments later, the scores were back level at 1-1 after a cultured finish 
from Andre Killeen.  This is an incredibly talented team who played some of the best football I have seen from 
any team this year.  Their quick, short and creative passing, pulled the strong All Hallows team to pieces, with 
Broughton eventually winning 6-1 with goals from Andrew Killeen (4), Matthew English (1) and Isaac 
Allen (1).  Well done to all involved and good luck in the next round.   

Team: 
Zaiyan Imran, Tom Irwin, Reuben Watson, Oliver Blackwell, Austin Allen, 

Matthew English, Myles Kirnon, Sam Willingale, Isaac Allen, Andrew Killeen, 
Kingsley Uviase, Finlay Jones, Arran Gibson, William Jones, Ethan Nagy. 

 
Year 10 Boys’ Football 
After a mixed start to the season in the Preston League, the Year 10 football team has now started to find some 
shape and form.  A long away trip to Alder Grange in the Lancashire Cup saw us play a very strong and physical 
team.  Alder Grange dominated possession in the first half but Broughton created the better chances on the 
break away, despite struggling to get the ball down and play.  The second half saw a transformation as Man of 
the Match Alex Grandidge got hold of the game and Broughton started to tick.  Against the run of play, Alder 
Grange were awarded a penalty to go ahead 1-0, before Harley McLennan scored with his 3rd goal in two 
games to even up the score.  The game was eventually decided on penalties with Broughton winning 5-4 
after two great saves by goalkeeper Zak Lee.  The team now progress to the 3rd round of the Lancashire Cup.   

The boys who played: Zach Lee, Alfie Fletcher, Toby Porter, Sam Hughes, Oliver Wilcock, 
Alex Grandidge, Joe Nicholson, Josh Hall, Jackson Bury, Shae Wolstenholme, 

Fynn McBride, Will Berry, Harley McLennan, Holden Quigley. 
 
U14 Basketball 
 
Last week, the U14 Basketball season began with a tough first game away at Longridge.  Having seen numbers 
attending training dropping this season, a mixed team of Year 8 and Year 9 boys went to the game, all with a 
mixture of Basketball experience.  In the first quarter, Broughton competed well but fell away in the second 
quarter.  In the 3rd and 4th quarter, the balance was restored with the boys starting to get the basics of defending 
correct.  Longridge had two giants who dominated the game and were eventual winners 45-13.  Well done to 
the boys that played, despite the score they competed to the final whistle of the game.   

Medhansh Nandwana, Francis Salisbury-Fitch, Sam Willingale, Elijah Cruz, Jed Anderson,  
Thomas Sharkey, Joshua Newton, Isaac Heritage, Thomas Astley, Louis Goodman. 

Mr Marquis 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FEBRUARY EXTERNAL EXAMINATIONS  
 

A reminder about the following Year 11 examinations. 
  

Subject Exam Date Time 
Enterprise Promotion & Finance 

resit opportunity  
(3 pupils only) 

 

Monday 7th February 13:00  
(extra time pupils will 

start at 12:30pm) 

 
Health and Social 

 
Health & Wellbeing 

 
Wednesday 9th February 

 
9am 

 
 

Travel and Tourism 
 

Influences on Global 
Travel & Tourism 

 

 
Wednesday 9th February 

 
9am 

 
Pupils will be given individual timetables on their return after the Christmas break. 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 13th December         Year 7 

Tuesday 14th December       Year 8 (JDH) & Year 11 (lounge)  

Wednesday 15th December  Year 9 (JDH) & Year 11 (lounge)   

Thursday 16th December  Year 10 

 

Christmas Lunch  
with Turkey and all the 

trimmings, will be served this 

week on the following dates.  

Vegetarian option available. 
 

Year 7 Parents’ Evening 
Thursday 13th January 2021 

Due to the ongoing uncertainty regarding Covid, the Year 7 Parents’ Evening will once again be hosted using 
the parent booking online platform.  Further details will be emailed to Year 7 parents on Friday 17th December 
and bookings will open on Tuesday 4th January. 



 
 

           

PE Extra-Curricular  
January - February 2022 

After School 3-4pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

Tuesday 
Girls' Table Tennis (all Years) 
Girls' Netball (Year 7 and 8) 

Boys' Basketball (Year 8 and 9) 
 
 

Wednesday 
Dance (all Years, 3.00-4.30pm) 

Girls' Netball fixtures (Year 7 and 8) 
Boys' Basketball (Year 7) 

 
 

Thursday 
Girls’ Indoor Cricket (all Years) 

Boys' Table Tennis (Year 7 and 8) 
 
 

Friday 
Girls' Netball (Years 9, 10 and 11) 

Boys' Table Tennis (Years 9, 10 and 11) 
Boys’ Indoor Cricket (Years 8 and 9) 

 



 

 
 



LIBRARY NEWSLETTER - TERM 1 
The first term of this academic year has seen lots going on in the library. It has been lovely to welcome our 
new Year 7s who have borrowed almost 800 books between them so far.  A fantastic start, keep up the 
brilliant reading Year 7! 

Our displays have seen us celebrating Halloween (where we offered pupils the chance to borrow one of our 
mystery ‘Trick or treat’ books), National Non-Fiction November (where we celebrated heroes), Diwali and 
Gothic Fiction. We also commemorated Remembrance Day with a selection of WWI fiction and non-fiction.  
We are currently in festive mood with our winter displays featuring some great new fiction titles and, of 
course, are pleased to welcome back our library ‘Elf on the Shelf.’ He is proving popular with our pupils, 
who can earn a Synergy point by being the first to find him each day and identify the book he is reading! 

Our pupils have also been very busy taking part in activities such as ‘The Reading Game’ and solving crime 
with our ‘Murder Mystery’ game. 

 

Last week saw us meeting up with our Year 8 Book Buzz group to hand out 
their chosen books Book Buzz is a reading programme from Book Trust that 
aims to help schools inspire a love of reading in Year 7 and 8 pupils.  Pupils are 
given the opportunity to choose their own book to take home and keep from a 
list of 17 titles selected by a panel of experts.  This year 50 of our pupils across 
Years 7 and 8 took part. 

Our Book Buzz group were excited to receive their selected titles and six lucky pupils also had their names 
picked out of the hat to receive a second book from the list.  As always, we enjoyed a breakfast of toast and 
juice and settled down to some quality reading time.  We hope all of our pupils enjoy their new books and 
are inspired to try some of the other books on the list from the library.  Thanks again go to Mr Webster for 
all of his assistance.  

 

In other news, our paired reading group also met up for the first time this half term and have made a great 
start!  

Finally, this week we are launching a YEAR 7 READING CHALLENGE.  All of our Year 7s will be bringing 
home a reading challenge booklet on Tuesday, this contains five easy activities and any Year 7 pupil 
completing the booklet and returning it to the library in the new year will receive a library goodie bag!  
The booklet also contains details of how to enter a further prize competition should they wish. 

Don’t forget, there are plenty of reading activities, quizzes, book ideas and reading links in the LRC area of 
Firefly if you are looking for inspiration.  Please do keep encouraging your children to get involved and keep 
on reading!                       

Mrs Whitlock  

 

    

 

   



 
 
 

Equipment List 
 

As we finish for the Christmas break, we thought it would be a good opportunity to 

send a reminder of the essential equipment required by everyone upon our return 

to school in the New Year.  If your child needs to replace any items of stationery, 

these could make good stocking fillers! 

 

The list of essential equipment is below and must be brought to school every day.  

Pencil case 

Scientific calculator  

2 x Ball point pens  

2 x Pencils  

1 Purple pen  

Whiteboard  Marker 

Whiteboard 

Ruler  

Glue stick  

Eraser  

Pencil Sharpener  

Compass         (have access to when required) 

Protractor           (have access to when required) 

Reading Book 

  

 

Please also remember that pupils should bring a face mask to school as per the 
current guidelines. 

 



 

Lancashire County Council   PO Box 100    County Hall    Preston    PR1 0LD 
www.lancashire.gov.uk 

Mr David Botes 
Broughton High School 
Woodplumpton Lane 
Broughton 
Preston 
PR3 5JJ 

Phone: 0300 1236 738 

Email: schoolbusmanagers@lancashire.gov.uk 

  

 

Your ref:   

Our ref: TC/4232/AG 

Date: 07 December 2021 

   

Dear Mr Botes 
 
SCHOOL BUS SERVICE CHANGES FROM 4th JANUARY 2022 
 
I am writing to let you know of some forthcoming changes to your school bus services. 
 
Following a recent review into Broughton High School's bus services, we have made a few changes to 
the routes and timetables of some services which should improve pupils journey times and provide 
additional seating capacity. 
 
Please see the list below for brief details of the services and their changes: 
 
484: Longsands – Broughton HS 
- Service will now operate via Sharoe Green Lane, Tower Lane, Broadwood Drive, Levensgarth 

Avenue & run a revised timetable. 
-  

572: Preston via Fulwood – Broughton HS 
- Service will no longer operate via Sharoe Green Lane, Tower Lane, Broadwood Drive, Levensgarth 

Avenue. Service will operate via Garstang Road and Lightfoot Lane and will now serve Wychnor & 
run a revised timetable. 
 

696: Cottam – Broughton 
- Service will commence from Cottam Ancient Oak, omitting Wychnor & run a revised timetable. 

 
Please see separate document for the full list of Broughton High School's bus service routes and 
timetables. 
 
Students who have travel passes issued by the county council, who are affected by these changes, will 
be notified directly and sent a new travel pass.  
 
I'd be grateful if you could also circulate this information and publicity with parents to ensure full 
coverage of everyone who uses the school bus service network. 
 
If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
School Transport Team 

http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/


Broughton High School – School Bus Service Publicity  
Changes from 4TH January  2022 

 

SERVICE 484  GRIMSARGH – BROUGHTON HIGH SCHOOL 
 
From GRIMSARGH Plough Inn via Preston Road, Longridge Road, Blue Bell Way, 
LONGSANDS Junction roundabout on Longsands Lane with Fulwood Row via Longsands 
Lane to Andertons Arms Car Park then Anderton Way, Eastway (B6241), FULWOOD, 
Pittman Way, Olivers Place, Sherwood Way, Sharoe Green Lane, Tower Lane, Broadwood 
Drive, Levensgarth Avenue, Eastway, Garstang Road, Woodplumpton Lane to 
BROUGHTON High School. 
 
GRIMSARGH Plough Inn    0740 
GRIMSARGH opp. St Michael’s Church  0743 
LONGSANDS Andertons Arms   0755 
FULWOOD Pittman Way    0800 
FULWOOD Sherwood Way    0805 
FULWOOD Levensgarth Avenue   0810 
BROUGHTON High School    0830 
 
BROUGHTON High School   dep. 1515 Operator: Longridge Coaches 

 

SERVICE 572  PRESTON - BROUGHTON BEC 
 
From PRESTON Deepdale Road/Edmund Street via Deepdale Road, Sir Tom Finney Way, 
Watling Street Road, Garstang Road, Lightfoot Lane, Wychnor to turning circle then via 
Wychnor, Lightfoot Lane, Tom Benson Way, Tag lane, Tabley Lane, Woodplumpton Road, 
Whittle Hill, Newsham Hall Lane, Woodplumpton Lane to BROUGHTON High School. 
 
PRESTON Deepdale Road/Edmund St  0745 
PRESTON Moor Park     0747     
FULWOOD The Garrison    0750 
FULWOOD Queens Drive    0800 
FULWOOD Wychnor     0815  
NOG TOW, Tag Lane     0820 
BROUGHTON High School    0830   
 
BROUGHTON High School   dep. 1515 Operator: Coach Hire Executive 
 

SERVICE  585 LONGRIDGE – BROUGHTON HIGH SCHOOL 
 
From LONGRIDGE opp.Post Office via Berry Lane, Derby Road, Whittingham Road, 
WHITTINGHAM, Cumeragh Lane, Whittingham Lane, GOOSNARGH, Church Lane, 
Goosnargh Lane, Langley Lane, BROUGHTON, Whittingham Lane and Woodplumpton Lane 
to  BROUGHTON High School. 
 
LONGRIDGE opp. Post Office   0800 
LONGRIDGE Stone Bridge    0803 
WHITTINGHAM Hospital Gates   0810 
GOOSNARGH Green     0814 
GOOSNARGH jct Goosnargh Ln/Langley Ln 0818 
BROUGHTON High School    0830 
 
BROUGHTON High School   dep. 1515 Operator: England's Limousines 



 
SERVICE 675 ELSWICK – BROUGHTON HIGH SCHOOL 
 
From ELSWICK Lodge Lane via, Preston Road, Lewth Lane, Eaves Lane, Hollowforth Lane, 
Woodplumpton Road, Newsham Hall Lane and Woodplumpton Lane to BROUGHTON High 
School. 
 
ELSWICK High Street     0800 
CROSSMOOR Crossmoor Cottages   0806 
INSKIP Gisbourne House    0810 
INSKIP St Peters Church    0812 
INSKIP Derby Arms     0815 
Plough at Eaves     0823 
BROUGHTON HS     0830 
 
BROUGHTON High School   dep. 1515 Operator: Archway Travel  
 

SERVICE 696  COTTAM via CATFORTH - BROUGHTON BEC 

 
From COTTAM Ancient Oak via Merry Trees Lane, Haydocks Lane, Cottam Way, Tom 
Benson Way, Tag Lane, Hoyles Lane, Sidgreaves Lane, Lea Lane, *Rosemary Lane, *Catforth 
Road, *Lewth Lane, *Moorside Lane, Woodplumpton Road, Newsham Hall Lane and 
Woodplumpton Lane to BROUGHTON HS. 
 
COTTAM Ancient Oak    0800 
COTTAM Cottam Way    0807 
NOG TOW, Tag Lane     0811 
BARTLE Saddle Inn     0817 
CATFORTH Village Hall 0820 
CATFORTH Lewth Lane 0825 
BROUGHTON HS     0830 
 
BROUGHTON High School   dep. 1515 Operator: Longridge Coaches  

 

SERVICE 923 TANTERTON - BROUGHTON HIGH SCHOOL 
 
From TANTERTON Tanterton Hall Road junction with Tag Lane via Tanterton Hall Road, 
Tag Lane, Woodplumpton Road, Cadley Causeway, FULWOOD, Black Bull Lane, Garstang 
Road and Woodplumpton Lane to BROUGHTON HS. 
 
TANTERTON Tanterton Hall Road   0750 
INGOL Cottam Avenue    0755 
FULWOOD Cadley Causeway   0805 
FULWOOD Black Bull     0815 
BROUGHTON HS     0830 

 
BROUGHTON High School   dep. 1515 Operator: Holmeswood Coaches 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



All services will observe all recognised bus stops on line of route and observe any 
*Hail & Ride sections if detailed on the route description. 
 
Passengers must be at their bus stop 5 minutes before the bus is due and hail the 
driver by putting their hand out. 
 
Fares: 2021-2022 
 
Distance Fare 
0-3 miles £1.60 sgl  £3.10 rtn 
3-8 miles £2.40 sgl  £4.20 rth 
8+ miles £2.90 sgl  £5.30 rtn 
 
Season Tickets 
 
Term & Yearly Season tickets can be purchased where space is available on the bus service 
at a 20% discounted rate i.e. 5 days travel for the price of 4. 
 
Quotes can be obtained by contacting the School Transport Hotline on Tel: 0300 123 6738 
 
Nb. Season tickets may be withdrawn and refunded if accommodation is required for Statutory 
Entitled pupils.  
 
Lancashire County Council reserves the right to refuse season ticket applications. 
 
Commercial Services 
 
Routes, fares and weekly ticket price information can be obtained by contacting the 
commercial operator directly. 
 
Contact telephone numbers 
 
Archway Travel:   01253 874358 
Coach Hire Executive: 01772 632222 
Englands Limousines:  01257 232567 
Holmeswood Coaches:  01704 821245 
Longridge Coaches:  01254 820400 
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